
  

  

 TRUSTEES OF CEMETERIES 

 
The 1998 year for the Trustees was a year of trees, trees, and more trees, as it was for so 

many Lakes Region community departments.  But, through the efforts of Carl Moorehead and 

Bartlett Tree, we=re very grateful to report that the damage and debris caused by the ice storm 

OF 1998 has been repaired and removed. 

 

Although most of our efforts were tree-related during the year, we were able to make 

arrangements to begin the repair and rebuilding of the stone wall at the Tibbetts Cemetery on 

Route 140 in the Iron Works.  The work is scheduled to begin in the spring of 1999, using field 

stones available through the Town. 

 

In the fall, Marion McIntyre noticed the gate for the Stage Road cemetery had been 

damaged and was lying on the ground.  She collected the gate and Phil McIntyre kindly repaired 

and rehung it once again.  As some time may pass between our visits to each cemetery, the 

Trustees would appreciate a call from anyone noticing a problem so that immediate repairs can 

be made. 

 

Again our thanks to Carl Moorehead who works so hard to maintain our community 

cemeteries for our enjoyment and that of future generations.  A special thanks to those who have 

Aadopted@ a cemetery, providing care and helping keep an eye on these valuable community 

treasures. 

 

Marion McIntyre 

Peter Osler 

Candace Daigle 


